



KEYSTONE VALLEY FIRE DISTRICT

MEETING MINUTES SEPTEMBER 20, 2016 DRAFT

The regular meeting of the KVRFD was held at the KVFD Central Station’s meeting room at 7:00pm.

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Scott at 7:02pm.

Present:

Tom Scott, Ed Haas, Chuck Persch, Earl Taylor, Ray Stackhouse, Vicki Florian, Ray Campbell, Willard Marsh, Brian Gathercole, Jared Dalmas
Minutes: 

Minutes of the July 19, 2016 meeting were reviewed.
Motion: Motion made by Tom Scott, seconded by Ray Campbell to approve the minutes as written.  Approved by all.
Update from Fire Company Representatives:
Monthly reports were handed out and emailed to municipalities and board members.
KVFD attended many community events.  

KVFD put the Traffic Unit up for sale and it sold to a construction co. in NC, the deposit is on the way and they will be up to pick it up.

The Board of Directors went to West Caln Township to discuss the sale of the Martins Corner FC and moving the boundaries of the lots for the cell phone tower, waiting to hear response from township, there will not be enough room as of right now, the buyer is still interested in the building therefore the sale will continue looking at the end of January for settlement. 

KVFD is progressing with the plans on the new building, talking to Peoples Bank of York, looking at 40-year mortgage at 2.756% now may drop to 2.5% in October, construction load would be built into mortgage payment, the loan process will take about 4 months.  40 Year mortgage would be about a payment of $103,700 a year.  KVFD will be going out for donations, they have been to Parkesburg Borough’s meeting and discussed the new building, they will go out to the other municipalities.  They are also working with the Parkesburg VFW on the new veteran’s courtyard that will be at the new building.  Parkesburg VFD has over $35,000 in donations so far for the courtyard and have put a deposit on the granite.
Treasurer’s Report:

A treasurer’s report of bills for the month of Aug/Sept 2016 was read by Treasurer Vicki Florian.
Motion: Motion was made to accept treasurer’s report as read and approve the bills by Tom Scott, seconded by Chuck Persch - Approved by all.
Parkesburg Borough had paid their 3rd installment and overpaid by $4,000.00.  Ray S. will call the Borough Office to see what they would like to do with the overpayment.

Fire Administrator’s Report:
Study Update – Ray S. stated that the rough draft is a couple weeks behind schedule because of family issues, should have rough draft by end of September/beginning of October.  Once the rough draft is here the board will decide what date to have any comments back and the date that we will give to the public.

Budget: Ray S. handed out the 2017 Budget summary with the CPI .08% increase.  KVFD is asking for an increase of 10% to cover the rising costs of the workmen’s comp and financial management and accounting.  Motion: Motion was made to support the increase and that the township supervisors will take it back to the municipalities to discuss and get back to the board by Chuck Persch, seconded by Ed Haas.  Approved by all.  Ray S. will revise the 2017 budget summary and will have it out by the end of the week. 
Wrap Up:
Earl T. – Thanked the fire company for the great job they did at the Sadsbury Township Community Day.
Motion: A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Tom Scott, seconded by Chuck Persch Approved by all.
Meeting adjourned at 7:55pm.
Next Meeting: October 18, 2016
Respectfully Submitted: September 21, 2016 Vicki Florian, Secretary

